STATEMENT BY SOUTH AFRICA 

Meeting of the IAEA Board of Governors, 9 August 2005

Chairperson,

At the outset, South Africa wishes to fully associate itself with the statement made on behalf of the Non-aligned Movement on this agenda item. 

Chairperson,

I wish to thank the Deputy Director General for his report on the recent developments on the implementation of the NPT Safeguards Agreement in the Islamic Republic of Iran. I should also like to commend the Agency for its professionalism and to express my appreciation for the continued co-operation extended by the Iranian authorities to the Director General and his staff.

Chairperson,

South Africa regrets the decision by Iran to feed uranium ore concentrate (UOC) into the first part of the process line at the Uranium Conversion Facility as reported by the Director General in document GOV/2005/61

South Africa recognises that the voluntary decision by Iran to suspend all enrichment related and reprocessing activities was undertaken to build confidence and South Africa commends Iran for making this decision.

Chairperson,

As stated in the previous meeting of the Board, South Africa has a special interest in resolving issues through dialogue and not confrontation. South Africa was therefore greatly encouraged by the dialogue between the EU3 and Iran that culminated in the Paris Agreement. South Africa would urge that all the parties exercise maximum restraint and refrain from unilateral action to enable the dialogue to continue to ensure a final resolution of the issues pertaining to Iran’s peaceful nuclear programme.

I thank you 

